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Mr. Bottoms and Board,
I feel strongly that we need to pull the plug on trying to open the Early College this fall. After numerous attempts to receive any
sort of confirmation of funding, we are still without guaranteed funding from the state for the Early Collage. It would be
financially irresponsible of us as a board to proceed with Early College this fall when future funding is still unknown. We are
attempting to use money diverted from CCC’s aquaculture program and use other temporary gifts, and have cut the Early
College budget substantially in order to try to open the doors this fall with a “bare bones” Early College. Opening at this point
will put us at risk of a financial strain on our school system finances, especially in future years. It is simply not worth the risk. Are
we going to open the new high school for a year, only to close the doors next year if future funding does not materialize? That is
not fair to students, and it is not fair to our County’s tax payers.
When the Early College idea was first proposed, I asked the question “Why are we applying for Early Collage instead of simply
trying to work on increasing vocational options for our students?” The answer I was given was: “it is all about the money.” We
were supposedly going to receive substantial funding assistance from the state. According to the application we submitted, we
would receive $500,000 from the state in the first year (along with $350,000 in Year 2, and then $250,000 in years 3‐5). We
were later told that our actual funding would be only $180,000 per year over the first five years. (See attached
documents.) When I asked “Why are we rushing this to open in the fall?” I was again told that “it is all about the money”…that
we currently have funding for five years, but if we don’t take advantage of it immediately and open in the fall, we risk not
receiving the five‐year state funding. Now, it appears that will not even be receiving this five‐year state funding of $180,000 per
year. So given our current lack of funding, again I ask, why are pushing to try to open the doors this fall?
Some county commissioners have accused us of “alleged careless spending practices.” I can think of nothing more careless than
proceeding with the Early College without guaranteed funding in the future. I could go into great detail debating against the
need for the Early College (as opposed to other alternatives). But the decision now is not about whether we want Early College
in its current form. The decision now is whether we can sustain Early College for the next five years and beyond. It would have
been easy for us to rely on County Commissioners to make the Early College decision for us. We actually should have discussed
all of this in public and debated this decision during our last board meeting before presenting our final budget to county
commissioners. Approval of the Memorandum of Understanding for MaST (at our last meeting) would have been a good
opportunity for us to discuss the lack of funding and whether we should proceed. But it unfortunately remained on the Consent
Agenda and was not discussed in public by the board.
Now we, as a school board, must make the tough decision. A surefire way to prove we are not careless with our spending and
to maintain credibility and faith with county commissioners and the public is to delay the opening of the Early College High
School. Even if we did receive state funding for five years, full funding of the Early College beyond that not been assured to
us. But without any state funding, the decision appears to be an easy one.
I move that we NOT open Early College High School this fall. We can revaluate the program again for next year, once we feel
more confident in our ability to sustain the program going forward. In the meantime, we can further explore other
opportunities to increase vocational training for the students in our county.
Respectfully submitted,
Travis

